OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
STATE OF MONTANA

STEVE BULLOCK MIKE COONEY
GOVERNOR LT GOVERNOR

To: Governor Bullock

From: Dan Villa, Budget Directorw

Date: 1/18/2018

RE: General Fund Impacts of Federal Tax Legislation

The Department of Revenue has completed its analysis of federal tax law changes passed by
Congress in December 2017. The Revenue Team in the Office of Budget and Program Planning
has reviewed the Department’s work and advised me of the fiscal year implications. | concur
with current findings and have applied the adjustments to the general fund balance sheet used
during the November Special Session to reflect new federal tax policy.

While revenue losses are real, they are not significant enough in nature to necessitate
implementation of 17-7-140, MCA reductions nor a special session at this time.

Analysis dated January 17, 2018 reflect the impacts on general fund revenues. Losses to both
corporate and insurance premium revenues will be partially offset by increases in Montana
individual income tax caused by the federal legislation. The net impact to the general fund is
anticipated to be a loss of $19.9 million for the 2019 biennium.

| have attached an updated general fund balance sheet reflecting federal legislative action as
well as memos from the Department of Revenue, the Legislative Services Division and my staff

for your information.

Attachments

DOR Tax Year Analysis (January 17, 2018)

Legal Memo from DOR (January 12, 2018)

Legislative Services Division Legal Memo (January 11, 2018)
OBPP Fiscal Year Analysis (January 17, 2018)

General Fund Balance Sheet reflecting Federal Impacts
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